











September 21, 2009

Subject: Lease of abandoned CSX right-of-way for trails
Mr. Mike Ruehling

CSX Transportation Co.

Suite 560 South

1331 Pennsylvania Ave. NW

Washington DC  20004

I am writing in regard to your recent conversation with our Kentucky First lady, Jane Beshear. When I last spoke with Mrs. Beshear  she indicated that CSX was favorably disposed toward offering to us a  lease of CSX’s abandoned right-of-way in Carter County  for use as a rail trail.
I have been working on our Carter County Rails-to-Trails project for over two years. I have found a great deal of enthusiasm for trail development here, and we have already made substantial progress. The link below is a page on our web site devoted to telling the world about our existing trails and the trails that are under active development. 
http://www.kycarter.com/Rails_to_Trails/Rails_to_Trails_index.htm
The proposed  trail across Carter County is the core of a network of trails throughout this part of eastern Kentucky. Equestrian trails are especially popular here and we already have hundreds of miles of riding trails through some of the most beautiful countryside in the eastern United States. The right-of way parcels which are owned by CSX will be vital links in our eventual  trail network.   
I first expressed our desire to lease all of the remaining CSX-owned right-of-way in Carter County to Mr. Bruce McMahon of the CSX Real Property Department. In researching my proposal, Mr. McMahon found that there were several parcels for which his department was apparently unable to identify  original deeds. I suggested to Mr. McMahon that where there were  parcels that had problematic deed documentation, that it would suffice for our purposes if CSX would give us a quit claim to the parcels, or some combination of quit claims and easements.  As of this date, I believe  these “orphan parcels” remain an unresolved issue.

As a non-lawyer, I had supposed that  the property description in the transfer of ownership of the right-of-way from the Elizabethtown, Lexington  and Big Sandy Railroad (ELBS) to the C&O Railroad was sufficient to prove good title to the entire,  contiguous right-of-way across Carter County, and that the deeds between the original individual property owners and ELBS were no longer legally relevant.
I am raising this somewhat esoteric matter with you because the properties in question are essential to the creation of a contiguous rail trail across Carter County (and ultimately, across eastern Kentucky). If CSX does agree to lease us its remaining  right-of-way, we do hope that some way will be found to include these “orphan parcels” .

In closing, I would like to express my personal thanks as well as the thanks of the people of Carter County for your consideration of our proposal.

Sincerely,
John W. Grace
